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March General Meeting – Monday 11th March 2019

We Have a VP, and Maybe a President!
Paul Wilkins has been seconded by the Management Committee to the new role of Vice-President.  This new 

role has been created to ease the workload of the President and to provide experience in the duties of that 
position so that we have a better chance of filling the top job in future years.
Thank you, Paul.
The other good news is that Glenn Swarbrick has offered to take on the role of President.  Glenn is a former 

member of our club and has re-applied for membership.
He is an experienced competitor in historic competition and drives a Macon Formula Ford.  Glenn is a 

former member of the WA Sporting Car Club and runs a yachting business in Henderson.
The Management Committee will consider Glenn’s membership application and his secondment as President 

at its next meeting on 12 March.
We Still Need a Competition Secretary
Our club needs someone with an interest in competition events to take on the role of Competition Secretary.  

The workload of this role has also been eased considerably by the creation of new roles of Event Coordinator 
for each of our major events – Northam, Albany, Collie and the Vintage Stampede.  
That means the Competition Secretary has more of an oversight role to guide the work of the coordinators 

and to chair the Competition Sub-committee.  It also means that the Event Coordinators become trained in 
event management and would possibly be able to take on the Competition Secretary’s role in the future.
We are very grateful to the following members for putting up their hands to help as Event Coordinators or 

assist in organising events: Rob Ozanne, Michael Grogan, Brian Eyre and Thierry Michot.  We have also had 
an offer of help from a non-member, Murray Paddison and accordingly we have given him the honorary 
membership which we provide to our other non-member volunteers at Northam and Albany.
Our former Competition Secretary, Paul Bartlett has graciously stepped in to work behind the scenes in 

preparing for Northam.  However, Paul has made it clear he is not able to continue in this role so we need 
members to find someone to take on the new role of Competition Secretary with its reduced workload.
CAMS Official of The Year
Speaking of Paul Bartlett, we are very pleased to announce his considerable efforts in organising our club’s 

competition events have been recognised with him being awarded CAMS Official of the Year for 2018 at the 
award ceremony at Crown Casino last month.
Congratulations Paul!
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Northam Motor Sport Festival
Our Northam Motor Sport Festival for 2019 kicks off on 6 & 7 April.  Unfortunately, due to roadworks at a 

nearby housing development, the Lindsay Monk Hillclimb at Mt Ommaney on the Saturday morning has had 
to be cancelled for this year.
However, the Minson Avenue Motorkhana on the Saturday afternoon and the Northam Flying Fifty on the 

Sunday will provide competitors and spectators plenty of action.
Supplementary Regulations and entry forms are now on the club’s website and scrutineering will be on 

Saturday 23 March at North Metropolitan TAFE in Lloyd St, Midland.
Click here for:
Motorkhana Supplementary Regulations: 

http://www.vsccwa.com.au/cms/uploads/File/Documents/Northam/2019/NorthamMotorkhanaSuppRegs19.pdf 
Flying Fifty Supplementary Regulations: 

http://www.vsccwa.com.au/cms/uploads/File/Documents/Northam/2019/NorthamF50SupRegs19.pdf
Entry Form: 

http://www.vsccwa.com.au/cms/uploads/File/Documents/Northam/2019/NorthamF50EntryForm19.pdf
CAMS On-Line Entry
You can now use the CAMS on-line entry system to enter for the Flying Fifty.  This is quick, simple and saves 

the paperwork.
If you haven’t already done so, you must first register with CAMS using your CAMS licence number: 

https://portal.cams.com.au/members/registration
Then you can enter for the Flying Fifty and other events throughout the year using the Member Portal: 

https://portal.cams.com.au/login?returnURL=https%3a%2f%2fportal.cams.com.au%2fmembers%2fmember-services
Give it a try!
Coming Events
In addition to the Northam Motor Sport Festival mentioned above, other coming events are:
Old’s Cool Car Cruise Saturday March 23 See below for details
Shannon’s Classic Car Show Sunday March 24 Ascot Race Course, 10 am to 3 pm
Albany Classic Saturday and Sunday June 1-2 Albany



Minutes of General Meeting
held at the Clubrooms, Caversham, 4 February 2019

1.	 Meeting opened: 8:01 pm, 38 members present.  
David Moir opened the meeting and addressed the members on the critical situation the club is facing 
without a President or Competition Secretary.
He asked Ian Fry to chair the meeting.
2. Apologies: Graeme Robson, Len Kidd, Terry Reynolds and Craig Atkins.
3. New Members and Guests: Ian Parkham.
4. Adoption of minutes:
November meeting 
Moved: Paul Wilkins 		  Seconded:	 Max Gamble		  Carried
December meeting
Moved: David Moir	  	 Seconded:	 Ivan Okey		  Carried
5. Business arising: nil
6. Treasurer’s Report: Sheryl Swarbrick reported on behalf of Graeme Robson on the current balances. 
Balances of accounts and other cash amountsn can be obtained by members from Sheryl or David Moir.
Acceptance of the Treasurer’s Report:
Moved: Mark Duder    	 Seconded: Mike Zlatovich		  Carried
7. Secretary’s report: 
Correspondence In: 
a.	 WASCC – invoice (paid) for PA hire (SS & GR)
b.	 CMC – amended minutes of November meeting (GW)
c.	 David Watkins – advertising in Vintage Metal (DM, BC)
d.	 Officeworks – invoices (SS & GR)
e.	 CAMS – track licence renewals (PB & SS)
f.	 Gallagher – event cancellation insurance (RO)
g.	 Rare Spares – monthly loyalty statement
h.	 Gallagher – bank account details for refund of duplicate payment (SS & GR)
i.	 VW Car Club – newsletter (BC & MJ) x 2
j.	 Rare Spares – new shop in Hutton St, Osborne Park x 2
k.	 CMC – agenda for December meeting (GW)
l.	 Westnet – anti-virus notification x 3
m.	 Pre-emptive Strike – overdue account (SS & GR)
n.	 Tony Gilfuis – query regarding concessional licence (SS)
o.	 Vicki Clark – invoices for stall-holders (SS & GR)
p.	 Dept of Communities – Synergy Oct & Nov invoices (RF, DM, SS & GR)
q.	 Dept of Communities – Water Authority invoice (RF, DM, SS & GR)
r.	 Dept of Communities – Synergy invoice (RF, DM, SS & GR)
s.	 Jason Burton – query re NMSF dates for 2019 (DM)
t.	 VCCQ – newsletter (BC & MJ) x 2
u.	 Tyler Morley & Liam Simpson – query re Vintage Stampede payment (PB, SS & GR)
v.	 Pre-emptive Strike – overdue account (SS & GR)
w.	 CMC – Classic Car Show promo (BC)
x.	 CMC – minutes of December meeting (GW)
y.	 CMC – report on Classic Car Show (GW)
z.	 Dept of Communities – Synergy December invoice (SS & GR)
aa.	 Warren Lewis – tracking Barrie Walton (BC)
bb.	 CAMS – invoice for track licences (SS & GR)
cc.	 WASCC – invitation to 50th anniversary meeting 2/3 March (MB, BC)
dd.	 Shane Wilkes – selling racing Lancia Beta
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ee.	 Summer Creek Restaurant & Brewery – promo (MB)
ff.	 Jamie Scott – query re 3 litre regularity trophy (PB & RO)
gg.	 Graeme Whitehead – query re reimbursement and debit card (GR & SS)
hh.	 King Street – hire of Brabham for advertising (DM, RF)
ii.	 BC Electrical & security – invoice for clubrooms security system (SS & GR)
jj.	 Wheatbelt Volunteering Hub newsletter (RB)
kk.	 Tourism WA – query re ministerial invitations for NMSF (RB, SS)
ll.	 Gosnells Hotel – promo (MB)
mm.	 Vicki Clark – query re invoices (SS)
nn.	 Tourism WA – signage for NMSF (RB)
oo.	 VCCQ – luxury car tax (BC)
pp.	 VSCC Australia – newsletter (MJ)
qq.	 VSCC Vic – newsletter x 2 (MJ)
rr.	 Shire of Northam – letter of support for NMSF 2020 (DM, PB)
ss.	 Westpac – Business One statement (SS & GR)
tt.	 ACMA – radio licence validation notice (DM) 
Correspondence Out:
a.	 Members – Ron West’s funeral (SS)
b.	 CAMS – track licence renewal applications (PB)
c.	 King Street – hire of Brabham for advertising (DM)
d.	 CAMS – request for track licences on online entry system (PB)
e.	 Members – WASCC 50th anniversary meeting (SS, MB)
f.	 Members – transport to Phillip Island (SS)
Acceptance of the Secretary’s Report:
Moved:   David Moir   	 Seconded:	  Ivan Okey			   Carried
8.	 President’s Report: In the absence of a President, Ian Fry made the following comments as chair of 
the meeting:
	 •	 Expressed his concern at the lack of suitable candidates for the positions of President and 		
		  Competition Secretary and urged members to provide nominations of suitable candidates.
	 •	 Moved a vote of thanks to David Moir for the support he provided to former president Rob 	
		  Ozanne and to the running of the club in the interim.
	 •	 Advised that trophies awarded at the December meeting should be returned to the club for 	
		  engraving; there will be advice in the next newsletter.
	 •	 Organisation for the Red Dust Revival at Lake Perkolilli in September is going well:
		  i.	 The third information bulletin has been released.
		  ii.	 Members can give their name and email address to Ian to be on the circulation list.
		  iii.	 Entries from 50 cars and 30 motorcycles had been received so far.
	 •	 Bob Campbell’s vale article of Peter Giddings in the February issue of Vintage Metal was very 	
		  appropriate.
	 •	 There is no guest speaker for tonight’s meeting and we are seeking suggestions for a speaker 	
		  for next month.
9.	 State of Play Reports:
a)	 Competition:
	 •	 Northam Motor Sport Festival (6 & 7 April) 
		  i.	 The Lindsay Monk Hillclimb at Mt Ommaney on the Saturday has been postponed for 	
			   2019 due to roadworks for an adjacent housing development.
		  ii.	 There is some doubt whether the Minson Avenue Motorkhana on the Saturday 		
			   afternoon will proceed and the viability of the Northam Flying Fifty is being tested 	
			   with a survey of likely competitors.
		  iii.	 A decision on the Motorkhana and Flying Fifty will be made at the management 		
			   Committee meeting on 12 February and members will be advised.
	 •	 Randle Beavis expressed his concern with the club’s ability to run competition events now 		
		  that Paul Bartlett had stepped down. He praised Paul for his considerable efforts in running 	
		  the club’s events in recent years and drew members’ attention to the lack of suitable CAMS-	



		  accredited officials in the club which made us dependent on using officials from outside the 	
		  club and exposed us to shortages of suitable people.
b)	 Workshop: Ron Fabry reported that:
	 •	 42 Dad’s Army volunteers attended a Christmas Party at Ron West’s car collection in 		
		  December.
	 •	 There were 18 volunteers at last Saturday’s Dad’s Army day
	 •	 They had a visit from the president of the A Model Restorers Club and are planning a visit 	
		  from the club in coming months.
	 •	 The Christmas-in-July function will be a visit to the Pernicelli Ford collection at Gidgegannup.
c)	 Library: Mark Jones reported that we have acquired a new book, Legends of Speed. 
d)	 Social: 
	 •	 Michael Broughton reported that he is coordinating a club display at the WASCC’s 50th 		
		  anniversary meeting at Barbagallo Raceway on 2 and 3 March.
	 •	 Graeme Whitehead reported that he is coordinating a display of club cars at the Classic Car 	
		  Show at Ascot on 24 March.
e)	 Regalia: nil.
f)	 Caversham: Brian Eyre reported that he and several club representatives met with Peet Ltd in 		
	 December to discuss the renewal of a short-term lease of the clubrooms and the options for a long-	
	 term lease; he is maintaining contact with Peet and the Dept of Communities.
10.	 General Business:
	 •	 David Moir explained	changes to Vintage Metal magazine, as outlined in the February issue.
	 •	 Paul Bartlett was congratulated for being awarded CAMS official of the year for 2018.
	 •	 Sheryl Swarbrick gave a progress report on the Wild Apricot membership system and website.
11.	 Guest speaker: nil.
12. 	 Next Meeting: Monday 11 March.
13. 	 Meeting Closed:   9:45 pm.



FOR SALE – Car Trailer
Custom made steel construction tilt trailer; truck tyres; brakes; hand winch; 
tie down straps; storage for spare tyres on the trailer; mag wheels; road reg-
istered to 27 April, 2019
Tray length 3360 and width 1760. Built 2004. Tare 420kg. Agg 1500kg. Suits 
smaller vehicle – previously used for MG and Escort. Registration 1TJY652.

Asking price $3900
Contact David Hansen – Mob: 0431 855 506 

Email: davidhansen@netspace.net.au

FOR SALE – Miller Ford
Built 16 years ago by Robin Ferguson using specifications from the Ford Motor 
Museum in Detroit. Newly rebuilt motor, 274 cubic inches, Speedway Motors 
rotating assembly, Scat crank, Scat H-Beam rods, Ross forged pistons, Isky 
Jr 400 camshaft, Isky valve springs, twin Holley 94 carbs, exhaust extractors, 
3.55:1 diff with open tailshaft conversion to flat-head diff, Mallory electronic 
distributor, modern type (Speedway Motors) water pumps.

Price (including custom built trailer) — $18,000.00
Contact: Paul Wilkins – Mob: 0428 922 823 – Tel: 08 9387 5535

Email: paulwilkins@westnet.com.au

March		  9		  Workshop Saturday
		  11		  General Meeting
		  12 		  Management Committee
		  18		  Competition Group
		  19		  Dad’s Army Working Bee
		  26		  Dad’s Army
April		  6		  Minson Ave Motorkhana, Northam
		  7		  Northam Flying 50   			   Club Regularity Championship Rd 1
		  8		  General Meeting
		  9		  Management Committee
		  13		  Workshop Saturday
		  15		  Competition Group
		  16		  Dad’s Army Working Bee
		  23		  Dad’s Army
May		  4		  Workshop Saturday
		  6		  General Meeting
		  14		  Management Committee
		  20		  Competition Group
		  21		  Dad’s Army Working Bee
		  28		  Dad’s Army
June		  1		  Mt Clarence Hillclimb 			   Club Hillclimb Championship Rd 1
		  2		  Albany Classic				    Club Regularity Championship Rd 2
		  8		  Workshop Saturday
		  10		  General Meeting
		  11		  Management Committee
		  17		  Competition Group
		  18 		  Dad’s Army Working Bee
		  25		  Dad’s Army    
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President: Vacant
Vice-President: Paul Wilkins Mobile: 0428 922 823 Email: paulwilkins@westnet.com.au
Treasurer: Graeme Robson Mobile: 0407 197 519 Email: gsrobson48@gmail.com
Secretary: David Moir Mobile: 0400 813 141	 Email: david.moir@iinet.net.au
Administrative Officer: Sheryl Swarbrick Mob: 0416 025 667 Email: entries@vsccwa.com.au
Membership/entries correspondence to Sheryl at: PO Box 7277, SPEARWOOD WA 6063
Club Management Committee:
Michael Broughton	 Mobile: 0418 921 544	 Email: mbroughton356@gmail.com
Brian Eyre		  Mobile: 0409 105 602	 Email: brianeyre@bigpond.com
Ron Fabry		  Ph: (08) 9457 9179	 Email: rfabry29@hotmail.com
Ed Farrar		  Mobile: 0409 311 366	 Email: edhfarrar@gmail.com
Mark Jones		  Ph: (08) 9387 3897	 Email: markljon@iinet.net.au
Len Kidd		  Mobile: 0422 797 461	 Email: an.len@live.com
Ivan Okey		  Mobile: 0447 267 938	 Email: yekornavi@y ahoo.com.au
Competition Secretary: Vacant
Dads Army: 	 Ron Fabry Ph: (08) 9457 9179	Email: rfabry29@hotmail.com	
Regalia Officer: 	 Ivan Okey - Mob: 0447 267 938	 Email: yekornavi@yahoo.com.au
Bar Manager:		  Graeme Whitehead - 0412 919 370
Membership/Entries Registrar:	 Sheryl Swarbrick — Email: entries@vsccwa.com.au
Vintage Metal:		  Bob Campbell — Email: robertcampbell4@icloud.com
			   Ph: (08) 9279 7555	 Mobile: 0419 849 835
Web Master:	 Frank Clay — Mobile: 0448 013 288 — Email: frank@tactico.com.au
Historian 1969 on:	 Len Kidd — 0422 797 461	  — Email: an.len@live.com 
Historian pre-1969:	 John Napier-Winch	 Mobile: 0429 439 007
						      Email: houseofwinch@gmail.com
Librarian:		  Mark Jones — (08) 9387 3897 - Email: markljon@iinet.net.au
CAMSWA Sport and Club Development Comm: 	 Paul Bartlett	 0419 907 378
Council of Motoring Clubs WA:		  Graeme Whitehead 	 0412 919 370
Concessional Examiner: Boyd Kolozs - Mob: 0466 791 298 - Email: kolozs@westnet.com.au
Chief Scrutineer:		  Barry Mackintosh 	 0497 136 523	  
			   Max Gamble		  (08) 9276 2903
VSCC Log Books:	 Coordinator	 Ivan Okey	 0447 267 938
Eligibility Officer:	 Group JKL	 Max Gamble	 (08) 9276 2903
Eligibility Officer:	 Group MOPQR	 Neil McCrudden	 0407 867 473
Eligibility Officer:	 Group N		  Steve Boyle	 0419 904 734
Eligibility Officer:	 Group S		  Tony Brett	 0427 004 709

Office Bearers and Officials 2018/19


